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THE CHURCHMOUSE 

From the Pastor  
wŜǾΦ .ǊŜƴŘŀ tŜƭŎ-CŀǎȊŎȊŀ 

 The Art of Community:   
 
       Seven Principles for Belonging 
 
 

In last monthôs newsletter, I wrote about how a true community is different from an organization:   
in the latter, people may share a common interest but have no real stake in each otherôs personal welfare, 
whereas in the former, they do.  A community is made up of people who truly share a concern for each 
otherôs well-being, while also sharing values, commitments and goals. I think we know when we are in a 
community, and when we are in an organization.  Churches strive to be real communities and not simply 
organizations. 
  
In his book The Art of Community:  Seven Principles for Belonging, Charles Vogl cites seven things that 
he believes are marks of true communities.  They are: 
 
1. Boundary.   Something that identifies ñinsideò and ñoutsideò the  community ï not in an   

          exclusivist or judgmental way, but simply some way of knowing when you are  
          ñinsideò a particular community. 

 
2. Initiation.    Something that marks a new member. 
 
3.  Rituals.        The things done in and by the community that hold and express meaning. 
 
4.  Temple.       A place set aside where we find our community. 
 
5. Stories.        What we share that allows ourselves and others to know our values. 
 
6. Symbols.      The things that represent ideas and commitments important to us. 
 
7. Inner rings.  Paths to growth as we deepen our involvement. 

 
Itôs interesting to think about churches in general, and about our church in particular, in light of these 
things.  What on this list seems most important to you, as you reflect on your experience of church 
community?  The temple?  The stories?  The symbols?  The rituals?  The boundary?  The inner rings  
of increased leadership and grounding as part of the community?   What things might you wish were 
strengthened?  Are there any that you feel might be plenty strong, even too strong, already?   And is  
there anything you would add to the list, or change, to define the marks of community? 
 
Churches are not just like any other organization.  In them, we are after a particular form of community 
that nothing else is in quite the same way.  So many things give us a unique experience of community 
when we participate in the life of a church!   Letôs be grateful for all of them. 
 
       Faithfully, 
 

       Rev. Brenda  
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Christian Education News  
Casey Levine  

  
   
 

 
 

We will be focusing on fundraising efforts for 
Asante Sana for Education again this year.  
Weôre also planning some fun events and activities 
surrounding this worthwhile mission. 
 

All year long, we will continue to collect food for the 
Canton Food Bank.  Children are encouraged to 
bring in non-perishable items to put in the baskets 
in the downstairs hallway. 

 

   

Thank you to everyone who came to the Gathering Sunday picnic on 9/10.  It was great to see so many people  
attend and enjoy some wonderful fellowship.  We appreciate all those who helped prepare and clean up as well!  
  
We had 16 youth in grades pre-K through 8th attend this first day of church school and a good number of our high 
school youth helping out with the youngest kids.  Please remember to bring in your purple registration form, if you 
havenôt already returned it.  Itôs important to have a form for all children from nursery age through high school seniors. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Many of you have offered to help out with the church 
school this year; either signing up for specific days or 
agreeing to help out on an ñas neededò basis.  You 
are the key to a successful church school program!   
 

We always need more volunteers, so please speak 
to Casey Levine, Bob Oswald or any member of the 
CE Committee to discuss how you can help.   
Thank you! 

 

 
As previously mentioned, we are excited to be reinvigorating our JYF and SYF groups again this year.  Here are a 
few events to watch for ï more information will be forthcoming: 
 
Butter Braid Sales ï October 8th ï 22nd by the JYF group 
 
JYF/SYF Game Night with Pizza ï October 22nd ï this will be a joint youth event for grades 5-12, taking place at 
North Congregational Church in New Hartford.  We will be planning monthly youth events with NCC, with our  
churches alternating hosting. 
 
SYF Monthly Dinner ï November 5th ï weôre bringing back the popular monthly SYF dinner and the Mankowskis  
are graciously hosting the first one on 11/5 from 5-7.  We would like to have these on the first Sunday of every month, 
hosted by an SYF family.  There will be a sign up on the bulletin board downstairs. 

 2017-2018 CE Committee Members: 
 
 Casey Levine (chair) Cindy Webb Cliff Walker Bob Oswald   Diane Mankowski  

 Dennis Mitchell  Andy Rees Claire Byko Katie Mankowski 
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Missions & Outreach  
Kristin Oswald  

 
 
 

     
  
 We are collecting cold weather/warm clothing and supply items for  
 Friends In Service to Humanity of Northwestern Connecticut  
(FISH NWCT).   Please put the following items in the Missions Box 
outside the kitchen: 
 

 hats          mittens         socks coats & jackets  
 sweaters      warm socks     blankets 
  

 gently used twin bed sheets and towels    are also in need for  
 

the  Shelter in Torrington.   Please let Kristin Oswald know if you  
are interested in helping to deliver these items in early November.  

 

 

 

 

   

   Giving to our Community,                     
.       Regions and World Wideé 
 
We sent out $4,800 to various  non-
profit organizations from the 2017 
Annual Budget as part of our missions 
and outreach effort to help local, 
regional and two world-wide  
charities with their specific passions. 
 
We have collected a total of $ 1,597.                       
in the month of September to help 
with the Hurricane Relief efforts. 

Our Church had a first-ever TEAM participate in the Walk 
for Food & Fuel on September 15, 2017.  The Walk raised a total 
of $11,000 for the Canton Food Bank and Canton Emergency Fuel 
Bank with each of our walkers making their own donation to the 
cause.  Many thanks to the following walkers who represented our 
church: Darryl Haberern, Casey & Jason Levine, Gina Magennis,   
Karen Needham, Debbie Poleyestewa and Vicki & Kendall Rees.  
 

 

Neighbors Helping  
Neighbors 

________________________________________ 
 

Fall Clean Up will be  
held on Saturday,  
November 4th   

 

More details to follow in 
the Nov. Churchmouse. 

 
 

Thanksgiving Bags for  
Canton Food Bank 

 
 
 

We will hand out paper bags            
with a list of Thanksgiving food 
items requested by Canton Food 
Bank starting on Sunday, October 
29th and ask for them to be filled 
and returned to the downstairs 
corner near the Parish Hall 
entrance by Sunday, November 
12th so we can get the supplies to 
Pat Lazowski, Food Bank 
Coordinator, prior to the holiday. 

 
Thank you to our Mission Garden Box Stewards 

 

We continue to deliver delicious and nutritious fresh produce to the Canton 
Food Bank on Tuesday mornings.   Art Mauger and I have been picking and 
delivering different vegetables and are down to mainly tomatoes at this time 
of the growing season.   Thank you to Mission Garden Box stewards: 
Kathy Pickrell, Art Mauger, Kristin & Bob Oswald, David Poleyestewa 
and Carol & Dave Heyer for planting and maintaining these vegetables for 
our hunger neighbors in Canton. 
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Music Notes    
Mary Lou Keefe, Director of Music 

The Senior and Bell Choirs are both up and running, have listened to numerous musical selections from which 
to choose, and are thinking to the future.  Both choirs are in need of new members.   The bell choir could use 
one or two ringers, either full time or as subs. The Senior choir, numbering 15, could use any number of new 
members, as many as there are empty chairs in the loft or music room Commitment is the Key. 
 
My goal for the bell choir is to have them play at least once a month.  Also we have discussed the possibility  
of having a concert in the Parish Hall on a Sunday after the service at which we would have more flexibility  
in music choices.  Additionally there is a Grange in Winchester that would love them back again. 
 
The Senior Choir members have been invited to join in with members of the  Riverton Grange to present a  
carol sing on a Saturday during December to residents of a rest home, with date and venue to be determined.   
          
I have begun thinking about the annual Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service which I assume will  happen, and as 
such have a meeting with a fellow Canton church music director, Judy Wheeler, to discuss music and other topics. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
With the month of October being Breast Cancer 
Awareness Month, my daughter, Meg, one of  
our ringers, had suggested that we dedicate a  
day to that.  Thus, on October 22nd,  all  
members of both senior and bell choirs will  
be wearing something pink, and as well will  
be presenting anthems that are appropriate to  
the cause.  This day will be dedicated to  
Rev. Brenda and others among our church  
family who have or have had breast cancer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Plans are under way for the annual Music  
Sunday Ceremony of Lessons and Carols  
which will take place on December 17th.    
My friend, Marianne Rannenberg, recorder 
player; Jerry Alonzy, guitar and Claire Byko, 
percussion has agreed to play for us that day.   I 
have also asked a few people I know who love to 
sing to join in with the Senior Choir.  If you love 
Christmas and also love to sing, please 
consider joining in with the regular choir 
members starting on  

 
     Special thanks to Rev. Brenda for devoting a Sunday in July to the glory of music                        
     within  the church service.   All hymns, the sermon, and other music were music  
     related and additionally there was a very popular hymn sing. 
 

 

     Special thanks to my summer soloists,  Lydia Petersen, Jen Connolly, accompanied  
     By Claire Byko on drums,  Jerry Alonzy, Paul Stansel, Jim Todd, Judy Robinson,   
     Bob Oswald, Bill Thomas, Marianne Rannenberg, Judy and Jerry. 
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WARNING OF: 

 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING  
 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 1ST 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALL TO A SPECIAL MEETING  
of the First Congregational Church, 
 Canton Center, Connecticut, 

 
 
 

Sunday, October 1, 2017 after the 10am worship,  
OR on subsequent Sundays until a quorum is obtained  

 
 
 

      AGENDA 
 
1. Presentation of and vote on a proposed compensation package for a new settled pastor 

2. Presentation of and vote on a new church mission statement 

      
 

          Respectfully Submitted,  
  
          Bev Sealand, Clerk   

 

SCRIP IS BACK!  
 

 
 

 
 

October is here!   The ñScrip Storeò will be open in the parish hall every week, at 9:45am and again during coffee hour.  
During these periods, you can order gift cards, which will be available for pick up the following week, and pick up cards you 
ordered the week before.  You can pay by cash or a check made out to the church ï be sure to note ñScripò in the memo 
line.  We also have a good selection of cards in inventory for immediate purchase. 
 
 

Remember, Scrip is an easy way you can help raise money for the church by buying gift cards for everyday expenses like 
groceries, gas, clothing, restaurants and gifts.  The best part about Scrip is that you pay for exactly what you get and the 
church makes money by purchasing the gift cards at less than face value.  The key to a successful program is to make 
Scrip part of your weekly routine!  Youôll be amazed at how quickly the funds add up and how YOU are making a differ-
ence.  You can even set up an online account and place your order from the convenience of your house any time!  See 
Casey Levine/Karen Needham for more info.  Visit www.shopwithscrip.com to see the full list of retailers. 
 

http://www.shopwithscrip.com
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Deaconsõ Bench 
Dave Heyer, Deacon 

 
The Deaconsô Bench 

 
 

Because the Herbeks have moved to California, I am assuming the remainder of Eric Herbekôs term 
as a Deacon. 
 
 
I thought it would be instructive to review the Church Bylaws (Article IX.A) to refresh my 
knowledge of the Deacons specific roles and responsibilities, and I was pleasantly surprised at how 
straightforward those duties are, as itemized (verbatim) below. 
 
 
 1. Together with the Pastor, the Diaconate shall ensure that the services of public worship 
  are  provided to the Church and shall establish their nature and order; and will assist the 
  Pastor in administering Communion and Baptism.  The Diaconate shall be responsible 
  for securing  ushers and greeters for the services of worship. 
 
 
 2. The Diaconate shall be responsible for interviewing all new Members of the Church, 
  and shall administer a continuing program to aid in the spiritual growth of the Church, 
  including administering to the sick, poor and aged, and shall place special emphasis 
  upon increasing the activity of active Members and renewing the interest of Friends of 
  the Church.  It shall be the Diaconateôs responsibility to recommend to the Church 
  Council appeals to the Congregation  for such special offerings as the Diaconate deems 
  appropriate.     
 
 
 3. The Diaconate shall be responsible for pulpit supply during periods of illness or  
  vacation of the Pastor, or during any other period that the pulpit is vacant. 
 
 
 4. The Diaconate shall be authorized to establish sub-committees whenever necessary to 
  carry out its functions. 
 
 
Succinct and to the point. 
 
 
Your current Deacons are Kathy Byko, Dan LeGeyt, Bev Sealand, myself, Karen Needham, and 
Charlie Hammond.  Please let any of us know if you have questions or suggestions as to how these 
roles and responsibilities are being implemented.  
 
 
 
Dave Heyer 

.    
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SHARING OUR JOURNEY 
 

In this update from the ONA Committee, we want to share a little about the journey we are on as we explore 
what it means to be an Open and Affirming church in general and, specifically, what it might mean for our 
Canton Center Church.  Weôve been meeting monthly and exploring detailed materials on the process of 
considering an ONA designation.  Weôve also done a little research to understand the current growth of ONA 
churches in our area.  Weôve learned that 93 UCC churches in Connecticut now have an ONA designation, 
and six of those are in the Farmington Valley.  There are two churches in Granby, two in Avon, one in 
Simsbury and one in Farmington that have officially become Open and Affirming congregations.  As the next 
step on our journey to fully understand the ñAll Are Welcomeò path, we plan to reach out to some of those 
churches and invite representatives to our next committee meeting to share their insights on the journey their 
church took on the path to an ONA designation to see what we can learn.  We expect we may come out of 
that meeting wanting to share this information and this same experience with members of our congregation 
who are interested in learning more.  So look for future invitations to small group meetings with invited guests 
who have already journeyed on this path towards becoming an Open and Affirming church. And, of course, 
feel free to reach out to any of us at any time to talk about this topic or answer any questions you may have. 
 

Jim Magennis, Hollace Bristol, Mary Engvall, Neil and Amy Jamison, Tim LeGeyt, Beth Lingenheld,  
David Howard, Rina Pane and Martha Stansel 

Open & Affirming News  
 

Mary Engvall 

 
 

2018 STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN 
 

The Kick-off for our Annual Pledge Drive Campaign took place on September 17. The Stewardship Committee has 
organized groups of members and friends by neighborhood and area and these groups will be passing a pledge packet or 
pouch around from family to family to collect the pledges.  Each group has a group leader and that leader will be contacting 

you to answer any questions about how to make your pledge and pass the pouch along. 

Comments were shared on the 17th about this Pledge Drive and how important it is for our Church Family to provide the 
funding we need to allow the Search Committee to attract candidates for a full-time Minister position and a part-time 

Christian Education Director.   

Our Church is at a decision point this year because there is concern about whether we can gather the pledges necessary 
to support a full-time Minister.  The Search Committee is working to attract and welcome a new minister into our midst 

sometime in 2018.  What level of commitment from each of us will our new minister discover when he or she comes to us? 

Just as our Search Committee is charged to find and recruit a new minister, it is time for each of us to search ourselves 
and, perhaps, find a new level of giving to help us move forward in our search for a minister and CE director.  So, as we 
each consider our pledges in the coming month, please step forward and share your gifts and maybe reach out past your 

level of giving for last year. 

Sometimes, when we step out of our comfort level, wonderful gifts of fulfillment and grace come back to us.  Be a little bold 

this year!  As new gifts are given, new gifts are waiting to be received!! 

When the pouch comes to you,     STEP FORWARD AND PASS IT ON!! 
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Schoolhouse Project Update 
Bill Borchert 

 
The 1848 Schoolhouse                       
across the street is looking 
good!   Newly repainted on    
the inside, it awaits its new   
roof (soon) on the outside. 

 This is a really special little historic building 
that,  as part of our outreach, the church is 
making available to the community as space 
for exhibits, small gatherings, and the like.   
We would like it to see some great uses.       
The old place comes alive with people in it! 

Contact the church office, or 
1848schoolhouse@gmail.com. 

 

  
Adult Faith Formation with Hollace Bristol, Ed.D 

Fall 2017 
 

The Four Agreements 
 

In his celebrated book, The Four Agreements, don Miguel Ruiz, shares teachings of his Toltec lineage. 
Toltec knowledge arises from the same essential unity of truth as all the sacred esoteric traditions found 
around the world. Don Miguel describes the teaching as a way of life, distinguished by the ready accessibility 
of happiness and love. The book is an easy read and the teaching is powerful. This is a 90- minute 
introduction to the four agreements. Purchase of the book is not required for the conversation. 
 
Hollaceôs career in adult education at the college level spans four decades. In addition, she has followed a 
scholarly and sometimes esoteric path in religious studies and spirituality.   FCCCC was her spiritual home 
in her formative years.   She has served as Christian education director in four church communities.  

 

Attend one session or both!       Wednesday, October 18, 7:00 pm    ~     Monday, October 23, 10:30 am 

 

 
 
 
 

 
We would  like to invite any and all  
knitters to join us for a morning of good  
congeniality and productivity on the  
second Mondays of the month at 10 a.m.  

 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME.  

 
 
 

 

Prime Timers will meet  
at Canton Center Church  

on Wednesday, October  11, at 12 pm  
 

Please bring your own lunch.   
Beverages and desserts will served.    

 

The program will be the showing of a documentary 
entitled ñWhen War Comes Home,ò  which is 
about a 1 İ -hour film concerning post-traumatic 
stress and traumatic brain syndrome among those 
serving in the military.  It is an important topic, as 
the military has the highest suicide rate in the 
U.S.  Canton is not an exception.   The film itself is 
not graphic.   We encourage all to attend, 
particularly our veterans, to better understand all 
that has affected and continues to affect the 
veterans of multiple past and current conflicts. 
 

Prime Timers dues will be collected for those who 
have not had an opportunity to pay. 

 

__________ 
 

Prime Timers  - Out to Lunch  
Wednesday, October 25th at noon 

Crown & Hammer  
 

The out to lunch group will go to The Crown  & 
Hammer on Wednesday, October 25th.  We will 
meet at the restaurant for a 12:00 luncheon. 

 

All Are Welcome! 

mailto:1848schoolhouse@gmail.com
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     Worship in October 
 
Oct. 1     World Communion Sunday 

               Worship with Communion. 

               Children begin in class, then join worship for the 
               Sacrament of Communion. 
 
Oct. 8    Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost   

              Regular service.   

     Children begin in worship. 
 
Oct. 15   Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

               Regular service.   

               Children begin in worship. 
 
Oct. 22   Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost 
               Long-Time Member Recognition 
               Those who mark milestone years of church membership 

               this year (25, 40 or 50 years) will be recognized. 

               Children begin in worship. 
 
Oct. 29   Reformation Sunday 
               Presentation of Bibles to 4th graders. 
     2017 marks the 500th anniversary of the 
               Protestant Reformation.  Our service will invite us 

               to reflect on the spiritual roots of our Protestant heritage. 

               Children begin in worship. 

                     

 

Our Deepest Sympathy 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Our sympathies are extended to the  
family and friends of : 

 

!ƭŀǎǘŀƛǊ DŜƻǊƎŜ /ƭŀǊƪ 
who passed away on September 2, 2017  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Please consider hosting Coffee Hour one Sunday!  The 
coffee is provided... you can make it a family  
activityéall you need to bring is a quart of milk.  
Snacks are optional. 
 

We thank our committees, who fill in on a monthly 
rotation for any Sundays when we don't have 
individuals or families hosting coffee hours.   
Sunday coffee hours matter to all of us!   
Please use the sign-up sheet to take a Sunday.   
Thank you! 

 

2017-18  
Confirmation Class 

 
 

 Sun., Oct. 8, 11:30 a.m. 

 This yearôs Confirmation class and parents 
will meet with Rev. Brenda 

for an overview of this yearôs program ï 
content, schedule, dates, etc. 

  

First we have faith in our parents. 

Then we have faith in our parentsô faith. 

Then comes the time when we begin to have 

a faith of our own. 
 

                               John Westerhoff,                 
                               Christian educator 
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          OCTOBER   2017    

Sunday Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday  Saturday  

1.  CE Meeting 8:30 am 
 

Missions Meeting 9 am 
 

Worship/Communion  

10:00 am 

& Congregational  

Meeting 

 2 

 

 

  

Choir 7:00 pm  

3 

 

 

Deacons  

Meeting 

6:30 pm 

  

4     

 
 

 

 Search  

Committee 

7:00 pm 

 5 

      
 

 

 

 

 

Handbell Choir 

7:00 pm 

6 7 

 

  

 

AA  11:00 p.m. 

8 

           Worship 10:00 
 

  Butter Braid Sale 
 

Confirmation Class 

Meeting 11:30 am 
 

 Music 11:15 am  
 
  

9  

Prayer Shawl 

10:00 am 
 

 

 

Trusteeõs 7 pm 
 

 
 

ACA  7:00 pm 

10 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

AA  7:00 pm 

11 
 

Prime Timers 

Canton Center 

Church 12 p.m. 

 
 

Council Meeting 

7:00 pm 

12 

  

 

 

  

Handbell Choir 

7:00 pm 

13 14 

 

CHICKEN PIE 

     DINNER 

       5-7 pm 

 

 

AA  11:00 p.m. 

15 

 

Worship 10:00 
  

 

 Butter Braid Sale 

 

16     
 

 

 

Boy Scouts 7pm 

 

Choir 7:00 pm  

17 

 

 

 

 

 

AA  7:00 pm 

18 
 

Adult Education 

7:00 pm  
 

Search  

Committee 

7:00 pm 

 19 

 

 

 

 

Handbell Choir 

7:00 pm 

20 

 

     

 

21 

 

 

 

 

 

AA  11:00 p.m. 

22 

Worship 10:00 

& Long Term  

Recognition 
  

Butter Braid Sale 
 

JYF/SYF Game Night 

(N. Congregation N. Hartford) 

23 
 

Adult Education 

The 4 Agreements 

10:30 am 

 

Choir 7:00 pm  

  

24 

 

 

 

 

AA  7:00 pm 

 

25 

Prime Timers 

Crown & Hammer 

12:00 pm 
 

 Search  

Committee 

7:00 pm 

26 
 

  

 

   

Handbell Choir 

7:00 pm 

 

27 

  

28 

 

 
 

 

 . 

AA  11:00 p.m. 

 

29 
      

Worship 10:00 

Reformation Sunday 

 Bibles Presentation 
 

 

  

 

30 

 
 

 

 Choir 7:00 pm  
  

 

  ACA  7:00 pm 

 

31 

 

 

 

 

AA  7:00 pm 
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¢ƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
муп /ƘŜǊǊȅ .Ǌƻƻƪ wƻŀŘ th .ƻȄ моо 
/ŀƴǘƻƴ /ŜƴǘŜǊΣ /¢ лслнл-лмоо 

 

hŶŎŜ 
(860)693-4581 

Kristen DiMattia, Secretary 
office@cantoncenterchurch.org 
M-F 8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

 

tŀǎǘƻǊ 
(860)693-4207 

Rev. Dr. Brenda  Pelc-Faszcza 
pastor@cantoncenterchurch.org 

 

hǊƎŀƴƛǎǘκ5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎΥ 
Mary Lou Keefe   

music@cantoncenterchurch.org 
 

LƴǘŜǊƛƳ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘ CƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥ 
(860)-810-3070 
Sarah Pradhan  

Sbsruby79@gmail.com 
 
 

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŜǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ 

Weõre on the Web! 

Visit us at:  

www.cantoncenterchurch.org  


